
 

 

 

 

    FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 
       WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463 

  

 

May 5, 2020 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

nbookbinder@citizensforethics.org 

Noah Bookbinder 

Executive Director 

Citizens for Responsibility and Ethics in Washington 

455 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20001 

        

RE: MUR 6816 (60 Plus Association) 

         

Dear Mr. Bookbinder: 

 

 Thank you for the December 5, 2017 communication from Citizens for Responsibility 

and Ethics in Washington (“CREW”) regarding whether 60 Plus Association, Inc. (“60 Plus”) 

had complied with the conciliation agreement it had entered into with the Federal Election 

Commission (“Commission”) in Matter Under Review (“MUR”) 6816.  As indicated previously, 

that communication did not constitute a complaint within the meaning of 52 U.S.C. § 30109 and 

11 C.F.R. § 111.4, but the Commission considered the information CREW provided and whether 

further action was necessary, as provided for in Paragraph VI of the conciliation agreement.   

 

The Commission subsequently recalled the unpaid MUR 6816 debt from the Department 

of the Treasury and engaged in collection efforts of its own.  60 Plus has now satisfied its entire 

debt by making 15 monthly payments, with interest at the statutory rate.  See 28 U.S.C. § 1961.  

These payments can be viewed on the FEC’s website at https://www.fec.gov/data/legal/matter-

under-review/6816/ in the section “Civil Penalties, Disgorgements, Other Payments and Letter of 

Compliance.”  Thank you for bringing information regarding 60 Plus’s noncompliance with this 

conciliation agreement to the Commission’s attention. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at jjordan@fec.gov or 202-694-

1650. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

 

        Jeff S. Jordan 

Assistant General Counsel 

       Complaints Examination and  

Legal Administration 

mailto:nbookbinder@citizensforethics.org

